
JUNE 23, 2021 
 
A general meeting of the Sewer Authority of the Borough of Minersville was held Wednesday, June 
23, 2021. Vice Chairman Jeremy Olenick opened the meeting with the flag ceremony at 7:00PM.  
 
ATTENDANCE 
The following members attended the June meeting- Jeremy Olenick, Al Bobinas, Jeff Enders-by 
telephone, Authority Engineer Don Cuff, Councilman Steve Darosh and Manager Bob Mahalchick.  
MINUTES 
Mr. Bobinas made a motion, second by Mr. Olenick to approve the minutes from May 2021.  The 
motion passed as presented. 
FINANCIAL REPORT 
Mr. Bobinas made a motion to approve the May Treasurer’s Report.  Mr. Olenick   seconded the 
motion.  The motion passed as presented.   
VISITORS 
There were no visitors at the June 2021 meeting. 
ENGINEER’S REPORT 
Mr. Bobinas made a motion, second by Mr. Olenick to approve Application #2 in the amount of 
$27,875.92.  The motion passed as presented.  Mr. Olenick made a motion, second by Mr. Bobinas 
to pass Application #5 in the amount of $10,450.80.  The motion passed as presented.  Mr. Bobinas 
made a motion, second by Mr. Olenick to approve Requisition #7, which included both applications 
for a total amount of $62,965.75 to be paid.  The motion passed as presented.  Don Cuff reported 
that no new projects would be stated this year keeping money in reserve. Mr. Reber’s pond 
continues to deteriorate.  Mr. Cuff recommended going forward with limestone wells to help solve 
the problem. 
SOLICITOR’S REPORT 
The Solicitor was not present at the June meeting. 
SEWER OPERATOR’S REPORT 
Mr. Sukeena presented a written report to the Authority.  Don Cuff reported that during excavation 
for the WAS line, the existing line was deteriorated and collapsed.  Pipe was cast iron and from the 
70’s.  Mr. Cuff reported that other pipe is being investigated for similar problems.  The new level of 
pipe available now is guaranteed for 100 years.  Mr. Olenick made a motion, second by Mr. Bobinas 
to purchase additional 4-inch pipe to have on hand.  The motion passed as presented. Don Cuff 
estimates three or four hundred feet of pipe to have on hand but he will look into the amount. 
CORRESPANDENCE 
A thank you note was received from Mr. Mahalchick’s family on the passing of his father in law. 
UNFINISHED BUSINESS 
There was no Unfinished Business to discuss. 
OLD BUSINESS 
There was no Old Business to discuss 
NEW BUSINESS 
There was no additional New Business to discuss. 
 
Mr. Bobinas made a motion to adjourn.  Mr. Olenick seconded the motion.  
    
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
 
 
Gloria Capik, Secretary 


